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Welcome!

By Sheila Calhoun
Welcome to the first issue of the Women in the Outdoors newsletter!

What is the WITO? 

The Women in the Outdoors (WITO) is an outreach program of the National Wild Turkey Federation (NWTF).
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The WITO is dedicated to providing interactive educational outdoor opportunities for women, the conservation of the wild turkey and the preservation of the hunting tradition.  The WITO hosts outdoor learning events, which feature exciting hands on activities ranging from hunting to hiking throughout the United States and Canada.  

What is the NWTF? 

The National Wild Turkey Federation (NWTF), headquartered in Edgefield, SC, is a national 501(c)(3) nonprofit conservation and education organization dedicated to conserving wild turkeys and preserving hunting traditions.  When the NWTF was founded in 1973, there were only 1.3 million turkeys throughout North America.  Since then, the number of wild turkeys has increased fourfold and now stands at more than 6 million thanks to the NWTF, it’s members, partners and state, federal, and provincial wildlife agencies.

What other programs does 

the NWTF have? 

The NWTF’s education and outreach programs are directed at providing fun for the entire family and educating them about the importance of conservation and hunting.  The NWTF sponsors the Wheelin’ Sportsmen program as well as J.A.K.E.S.  Wheelin’ Sportsmen provides all disabled people the opportunity to enjoy the outdoors through local chapter events nationwide, such as hunting, fishing and shooting activities.  J.A.K.E.S. (Juniors Acquiring Knowledge Ethics and Sportsmanship) is a program for members 17 years of age and younger.  Its mission is to inform, educate and involve youth in wildlife conservation and the wise stewardship of our natural resources.  

So what’s next? 

This is the first issue of the WITO newsletter.  Each month you will receive information to keep you informed about all of the opportunities to become involved in the WITO.  If you are interested in joining the WITO, or if you would like more information about the NWTF and/or the various outreach programs, please send an email to nwtfspur@bellsouth.net or visit our website at www.trlongbeards.org.  You may also contact our Events Coordinator, Patty Molinaro, at (904) 215-1084.

Women in the Outdoors 2005 Event Coming Soon!

For those who attended this year’s event at The Ravine’s Golf Resort and Spencer’s farm, you know exactly how much fun is in store for you!  For those who didn’t, watch out! 

Our next yearly event is scheduled for April 29th and 30th, 2005.  We will have a social on the evening of the 29th.  Bring a friend or significant other and enjoy the auction, food, games, and just plain fun!  On the 30th, it’s a full day of fun, fellowship, and learning just for the ladies. 

If you attended last year, you know we enjoyed some great classes!  Check out the 2005 lineup!

1. Canoe/Kayak: After learning about the different types and styles of kayaks and canoes, you will also enjoy practicing paddle stroke techniques and safety procedures.  Be ready to take the vessels out on the lake!

2. Self-Defense: Participants will learn about self-defense through hands on demonstration and discussions of current personal protection devices on the market today.

3. HandGuns: Whether for protection or recreational use, this course on handguns can get you started in the sport.  At the end of this class, a participant will be able to safely shoot a variety of handguns.

4. Basic Auto Maintenance: Learn the basics of auto maintenance – change your tire, check your fluids and keep that car, truck or mini-van in tip-top shape.

Got something to share?  Send it in!

Got an interesting outdoors-themed story?  A great game recipe?  How about a picture of a “Woman in the Outdoors”?  Send them in and let us share it!

If we use it, you’ll get a special gift at our Women in the Outdoors Social in April 2005.  Email all submissions to Sheila Calhoun at WITOTRLongbeards@Yahoo.com
5. Shotgunning:  Learning to shoot a shotgun is easy.  Learning how to do it safely is important.  This course can show you how to do both.  You will be informed on the types, gauges ammunition, chokes and loads you will need to get started.  Then you will have an opportunity to put what you learned to the test with a sporting clay range.

6. Outdoor Cooking: This course allows participants to learn how to cook over a campfire, in a Dutch oven and on a camp stove!  There will be several opportunities to practice your newly developed skills.  Recipes will be handed out and bring your appetite because you will be eating throughout the entire class.

7. Archery:  You will learn how to shoot various bows at targets 10-15 yards away.  Whether it’s target shooting or hunting that peaks your interest, you will learn how to select archery equipment that fits you, and your personal needs.  Get ready to see how FUN archery can be!

8. Container Gardening: Are you a plant lover who can’t get enough of nature?  Got a green thumb, but limited space?  The Container Gardening is for you! Just as a garden can be a work of art, a well-planned container garden can be attractive as well as useful. Learn how to carefully select and nurture plants that will result in a beautiful, yet functional, display you will be proud of.

Stay tuned to future issues for more in-depth information on each course. Start thinking now about which ones YOU will want to participate in.
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Firearm Safety

By Sheila Calhoun

According to data from the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco & Firearms, there were 222 million firearms in the possession of citizens in the U.S. at the beginning of 1994. 76 million of the firearms in circulation are handguns.  This means that you probably come into contact with guns, in one way or another, on a regular basis.  You may own some yourself.  You may come into contact with them at a relative’s home, or while visiting friends.  Regardless of how often you encounter guns, it is important that you and your family know, understand, and practice gun safety.

Florida law is very clear about gun ownership and responsibilities.  With few exceptions, it is unlawful for a person under 18 years of age to possess a firearm unless under competent adult supervision.  An adult who owns a gun is responsible for keeping out of the hands of a minor.  

Florida State Statute 790.174 states in part:
A person who stores or leaves, on a premise under his control, a loaded firearm...and who knows or reasonably should know that a minor is likely to gain access to the firearm without the lawful permission of the minor's parent or the person having charge of the minor,

WITO Newsletter ‘Reader’s Raffle’

Tired of entering drawings and raffles, and never winning anything?  Now is your chance to put that losing streak behind you!  Enter the WITO Newsletter ‘Readership Raffle’ and you are ALWAYS a winner!  Just clip out the ‘Raffle Ticket’ in each month’s 

newsletter.  Bring your ticket(s) to the WITO annual event in April.  Everyone

who brings in at least one ticket will get a gift!

or without the supervision required by law, shall keep the firearm in a securely locked box or container or in a location which a reasonable person would believe to be secure or shall secure it with a trigger lock, except when he is carrying the firearm on his body or within such close proximity thereto that he can retrieve and us it as easily and quickly as if he carried it on his body...  
Here are some gun safety rules worthy of consideration: 

1. Treat every firearm as if it is loaded.

2. Always point the firearm in a safe direction. If it does accidentally discharge, it will not cause injury or damage.
3. Insure the firearm is safe to operate. Use only the correct ammunition. If you have any questions about either, consult with a gunsmith or other qualified person.

4. Always secure a firearm and store it and the ammunition separately.

5. Never, under any circumstances, handle or use a firearm while using alcohol. 


As we move into hunting season, let’s remember to practice gun safety and teach our children to fear and respect guns.   The Eddie Eagle Gun Safety Program suggests you teach your children these steps when encountering a gun:



Stop!

Don’t Touch!

Leave the area!

Tell an adult!

Remember, firearm safety is no accident!

But WAIT!  Want to be a BIG winner?  Read your newsletter and answer the trivia question on your ticket.  All tickets with correct answers will be entered into a drawing for the ‘Readership Raffle’ Grand Prize!  So start clipping your tickets today!

Questions?  Comments?  Contact us at WITOTRLongbeards@Yahoo.com
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November’s Recipe

Deep Dish Turkey Pie
6 medium Potatoes, diced                      ¼ cup Green Pepper, chopped
3 cups Turkey, cooked and chopped    ½ teaspoon salt
6 medium Carrots, diced
                       2 Tablespoons Butter 
1 ½ cups Flour 


         ¼ cup Butter
1 small Onion, chopped                          1 can Cream of Chicken soup
2 teaspoons Baking Powder                   ½ cup Milk  

In a saucepan, cover the potatoes and carrots with water, and cook until tender, about 15 to 20 minutes. Drain, reserving 1 cup of the liquid. In a skillet sauté the onion and green pepper in 2 tablespoons of butter until tender. Blend the soup and reserve liquid in a bowl. Then place the soup mixture, turkey and cooked vegetables in a 2-quart casserole, and bake at 425°F for 15 minutes. 

Biscuits: Combine the flour, baking powder and salt in a bowl, cut in the butter until crumbly, add the milk, and mix well. Knead lightly on a floured surface. Roll and cut with a 2" biscuit cutter and arrange over turkey mixture. Brush biscuits with additional milk, and bake for 15 minutes longer. 

We want to advertise 

your business!

Do you have a business that may appeal to women?  If so, we want to advertise your business in the Women in the Outdoors newsletter.  It is a great opportunity for you to reach women in the North Florida/South Georgia area and to help the Women in the Outdoors as well.

There is no set cost for advertising; it is based strictly upon your donation. If you are interested in advertising, please contact Patty Molinaro at 904-215-1084 for more information.




Questions?  Comments?  Contact us at WITOTRLongbeards@Yahoo.com
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    Harry Hill                                                  Commercial, Industrial


Sales & Service                                                     & Residential





Air Dynamics


Heating & Air Conditioning


CAC058312


7859 West Beaver St. 32220





� HYPERLINK "mailto:AirDynamics@Bellsouth.net" ��AirDynamics@Bellsouth.net�





Office 904-378-3910                                    PO Box 60634


Beeper 904-967-8428                         Jacksonville, FL  32236-0634


Fax 904-378-2839





Turkey Hunters Care Program





If you know of a needy family who needs a turkey for Thanksgiving, please let us know because ‘Turkey Hunters Care’.





Send an email to �HYPERLINK "mailto:WITOTRLongbeards@Yahoo.com"��WITOTRLongbeards@Yahoo.com� or


� HYPERLINK "mailto:nwtfspur@bellsouth.net" ��nwtfspur@bellsouth.net�














� Trail Ridge Longbeards Chapter





This Month’s Events


11/06/04


Gateway Gun Club


Women’s Field Day


Call 904-771-2937 for more info.  Registration limited to 150 ladies, so register soon.


11/23/04


Orange Park Library


Committee Meeting, 7 PM


Monthly Events Committee meeting. For more information call 904-215-1084.





Reader’s Raffle	Nov 2004





Name:  _____________________





Address____________________


___________________________





Phone______________________





Email______________________





When is the next WITO annual event scheduled for? ___________________________
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